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Clustered Interactive dialogue with the Special Rapporteur on the rights to freedom of peaceful assembly and of association, Mr. Maina Kiai
Statement of the Czech Republic 
Madam President,
The Czech Republic supports the statement made on behalf of the European Union.

Mr. Kiai,

Let me express our appreciation for your first thematic report since the inception of this important mandate We would also like to use the opportunity to commend those States that have extended an invitation to your mandate and encourage other States to favourably respond to your requests for visits.  
As you stated in the report the rights to freedom of peaceful assembly and freedom of association are valuable indicators of a State´s respect for the enjoyment of many other human rights. These fundamental freedoms provide an essential tool for civic activism, a breeding ground for inspiring ideas, effective solutions and unconventional opinions as well as a critical feedback for any government on its work. Regretfully, these freedoms are totally or partially denied in many countries, where individuals are subjected to threats, acts of intimidation or violence, including torture. Are there any main obstacles you encounter in fulfilling your mandate and how the Council could contribute to address these obstacles?
In your elaboration on best practices the Czech Republic welcomes your affirmation that these fundamental freedoms may be limited only on very restricted grounds and these restrictions must be proportionate to the aim pursued. We find as best practice that the holding of an assembly and the establishment of an association should not be subject to previous authorization by the authorities, but only to a prior simple notification or registration procedure. Failure to give notice of an assembly should not be considered by the authorities as the sufficient reason for dissolving it, as this would in turn amount to disproportionate restriction on this freedom. Legislation allowing for the holding of spontaneous assemblies is another standard to follow. 
We fully concur with your attention paid to the enjoyment of the rights to freedom of assembly and of association by the marginalised individuals and persons belonging to minority groups. Effective democratic societies benefit from assemblies and associations that are platforms for free exchange of opinions even on minority views and beliefs, which may sometimes lead to tensions in societies. Could you share with us your view on the most effective way how to educate and sensitize public officials so that everyone can freely hold assemblies even to express dissenting, incendiary or shocking views?
To conclude, Mr. Kiai, the Czech Republic would like to reiterate its support to your professional and devoted work. 
